
From: Frank Namdar <FNamdar@earthteceng.com> 
Date: December 17, 2018 at 5:12:56 PM MST 
To: Jeremy Jaggi <jeremy.jaggi@hcainvestments.com> 
Subject: RE: 187081 3 Acre Lot, 2277 E 5950 S., Ogden (HCA Investments) 

Jeremy, 
  
I did not see any geologic hazard on the site after looking at the geologic maps and other sources as 
described in my reconnaissance letter.  There are mapped debris flows and a landslide further to the 
east that are mapped to the north-northeast of the site but do not seem to have reached or impacted 
the subject site. Most of these areas are developed. The geologic reconnaissance letter has provided a 
geologic map that shows the location of these mapped features and our evaluation. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Frank F. Namdar, P.G., E.I.T. 
Project Manager 
  

       
Earthtec Engineering 
1596 West 2650 South, Suite 108 
Ogden, Utah 84401 
Phone: (801) 399-9516 
Fax:  (801) 399-9842 
fnamdar@earthteceng.com 
  
  
  
"This message may contain confidential and/or proprietary information and is intended for the 
person/entity to who it was originally addressed.  Any use by others is strictly prohibited." 
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